

30th June 2023



Ready, Respectful, Resilient, Responsible, Resourceful, Reflective

Dear parents and carers,

A message from Mr Howard

As our Year 9 students head off on their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh adventures, it is our chance to reflect on the week. The week began with our Awards Presentation Event. This was another great opportunity to recognise and celebrate the talents, skills and progress that our students have made, over the year. It was a real pleasure seeing the students congratulate each other as they received their award. You could see that each student was proud of their achievement, and rightly so. Well done to everyone who received an award.

Iona Rangley, author of Einstein the Penguin, visited our Year 2 and Year 3 pupils. It was brilliant to see the children engaged in what Iona had to say and I can be certain that as a result, they will want to read and write more. Iona commented on how amazed she was with our children and the welcome she received.

Further celebrations continued on Thursday when staff from across Portsmouth schools who had been nominated for awards. The Teach Portsmouth Awards has become an annual event which recognises everyone for the contribution they make to education. I would like to personally congratulate Mrs Denford, Miss Bennett, Miss Taylor and Miss Franklin who were all shortlisted for individual awards. I would also like to congratulate all of our staff who received their long service awards. Thank you all for what you do.

I wish you all a fabulous weekend!

#Believe. Achieve. Succeed. #TeamMayfield

Reminder - confirmation of strike days

(Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th July)



The school will be closed for the majority of pupils on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July.

The school will be open to;

- Year 8 and 9 selected pupils for their Exact test which only takes 1 hour. Mr Clark-Lyons has sent out a message saying what time the children will need to be here for.
- Some year 10 students will be asked to come in for specific subjects. Individual communications will be made.
- Pupils with a current Education, Health and Care Plan.
- Pupils who are eligible for free school meals can complete the online form and can collect their lunch from the main reception between 1.35 and 2.00pm.





MHST Summer Workshops

MHST are offering summer workshops for young people and parents/carers. These are an opportunity to learn CBT-based skills to support young people's mental health and wellbeing.

Workshops are being run twice a week at either Somerstown Family Hub (Omega St, PO5 4LP) or Northern Parade Family Hub (Doyle Avenue, PO2 9NE).

Topics include:

- Supporting wellbeing
- Supporting low mood through activity
- Challenging negative thoughts
- Responding to your child's worries
- Managing worries

Please note that there is a maximum capacity of 20. Spaces will be filled on a first come, first served basis. The Poster is attached to the Mayfield Messenger.

Year 7 food practical lesson

Mrs Astles wanted to share a wonderful lesson she had this week with her year 7 class for their food practical lesson. She said 'All students were responsible and brought in their fruit to make a fruit salad as a team. They were kind and shared them with others and lots of students tried different fruits for the first time, which was really fun and exciting for them.' She was so proud of them all and commented that some of their fruit salads were huge too!







Summer food vouchers

The summer term free school meals vouchers will be sent out to eligible families next week. A £70 voucher for each eligible child will be sent from the Edenred platform, unless you have previously asked to have your vouchers posted home. This scheme includes the Year 11 pupils who have recently left us.

Please note that children in **Year R -2 who receive the universal infant free school meals <u>do not</u> automatically qualify for these vouchers. Your family also needs to be eligible for free school meals due to your family income.**

<u>It is not too late to apply</u> to see if you are eligible for this via <u>School meals - Portsmouth City Council</u>

This week's success outside of Mayfield is;



Congratulations to Eric in Year 3 who received his green belt in kickboxing. He has been practicing kickboxing since he was 4 years old and he is very proud of his belts. We are very proud of him too!

Share your child's success outside of Mayfield

If your child/ren have achieved something over the weekend or during the week, please share a picture and a brief description of the success. This could appear in the next Mayfield Messenger.

Please send these to general@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk

We look forward to seeing you all again on Monday

#Believe. Achieve. Succeed.